From: Mike Cunningham

Sent: Tuesday, September 03, 2013 8:06 AM

To: Kucera, Lauren

Cc: Martin, Jackie; Brown, Matt; Skalski, Evelina; mdcunningham@sympatico.ca **Subject:** New Catholic Highschool - Saint Andre Bessette - Safety Concerns

Good Morning!

I am sure that many parents are bringing safety concerns to your attention but want to ensure that these points don't get missed for your upcoming city meeting.

- (1) There are NO sidewalks on Tokala Trail so students would need to walk on the road that is busy with cars, buses, cement trucks & other construction vehicles. This is not safe. Since I first sent this message to Phil Squire & Jacquie I am now told this has been addressed by telling the kids they have to walk up Fanshawe Park Road and cross through the opening in the fence (although there is an orange snow fence piece covering this opening as of last night) and through the football field. There should be sidewalks on a residential street that leads to a school.
- (2) There are NO yellow caution type signs along Fanshawe Park Road in front of the school to advise people to slow down in a school zone. Especially considering it is a new school.
- (3) The speed limit on Fanshawe Park Road in front of the school is actually 70 km/hr while it is 60 km/hr roughly 1.5 km east beyond the school on Fanshawe Park Road. So if you are travelling west towards the school from Wonderland Road the speed actually increases in front of the school. I am suprised that this speed increase was not changed prior to the school opening this morning.

Thank you in advance for your time and consideration of our concerns.

Mike & Diana Cunningham

43 Springett Court

London ON

N6G 4S7





